MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
DECEMBER 2016


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
7th December, at 7:30pm. 


Parish Ten - parishioners slot .  Three members of the public attended.  Again concerns were voiced regarding the apparent difficulties of walking the Marsh Lane path to the river.  After discussing the matter with those present the parish council agreed a course of action.  In the first instance the clerk would write to the landowners requesting that proper access to the river should be maintained.  In the absence of co-operation or no response to the request  then the council would apply to claim a public right of way.  The attending public was agreed with this.


Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the November 2016 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.

Apologies - Cllr Margaret Stone.

Declaration of Interests  - none. 

Village upkeep
The Children Playing & No Parking signs have been ordered.  
The churchyard has now been inspected after its tidy up.  A definite improvement has been made and although lots more could be done, in the current circumstances it appears to be sufficient for the time being.  Thanks to Ivan for his hard work.
The drain at The Boundaries has now been repaired.  Highways have been marking out some roads presumably with a view to repairing of potholes.
The clerk reported that she had looked for a suitable site to place a dog bin on the Gillingham side of Beccles bridge.  Bearing in mind there is a shop and businesses just there and the maintenance people would not be prepared to venture too far, it is difficult to see where one might be placed.  The council is also concerned about safety for the collection man at this location.  If anybody can suggest a suitable spot the clerk would be pleased to hear from them.


Correspondence
Broads Authority – Local Plan Consultation (available for viewing at Beccles Library)
Email – regarding Marsh Lane
 

Planning Matters

2016/2687 - The Old Post Office Loddon Road Gillingham NR34 0LD.  Proposal:; Single storey rear extension – approved..
 2016/2411 – 30 Hemmant Way. To convert existing garage into bedroom/shower room. Construction of rear and side extensions – approved. 
2016/2476 - Mcdonalds Restaurant Norwich Road Gillingham Norfolk NR34 0HF

1. Proposal: Installation of extensions and alterations to the elevations, inclusive of new drive thru booths.- application has now been withdrawn

Finance
Clerks tax – 3rd Qtr 
Budget setting – the clerk asked the council to inspect the figures for 2017-2018 budget and respond with any questions or comments.  
In the absence of the relevant paperwork for the 2017/2018 precept setting (and there being no January meeting), the council discussed and agreed that the precept requested would stay the same as the current year and the request would reflect this when submitted by the 20th January deadline.

Any Other Business
County Cllr Margaret Stone sent a round up of the year report in her absence.  

The Octogenarians gift list has now been finalised.  
The parish council confirmed that there would not be a meeting in January 2017 unless there was urgent business to be attended to.

There being no other business, before closing the meeting, Cllr Massingham took the opportunity to wish everybody a Happy Christmas and New Year.

Next Parish Council meeting – Wednesday, 1st February 2017 due to no meeting in January..

Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk

.

 









